
City of Alamogordo 

Engineering Department  •  1376 E. Ninth Street  •  Alamogordo, NM 88310  •  Phone: (575) 439-4235 
  

August 17, 2022 
 
To: All Bidders/Plan Holders 
 
Re: Addendum #01 
 Public Works Bid No. 2022-004 
 CDBG Project No. 19-C-NR-I01-G-18 
 Alamogordo ADA Compliant Sidewalk Improvements 
 
Addendum Number 01 is issued to provide changes and/or clarifications to the questions asked on the above 
referenced bid.  Date, Time, and Location of submitting this bid remains unchanged. 
 
General: 
Questions and responses offered at the Pre-Bid Meeting held August 10, 2022, at 2:00 PM. 
 
Question 1 – In regard to the six-inch (6”) concrete for ramp landings who will be responsible for 
determination of the potential for vehicle loading? 
 
Response 1 – The response provided at the Pre-Bid Meeting was only partially correct.  All ramp landings 
except those with landings protected by standup curb in front of the landing around the radius shall be six-inch 
(6”) thick.  Landings protected by the six-inch (6”) standup curb shall be four-inch (4”) thick concrete.  In 
example:  the four (4) proposed ramps at each corner of the 3rd Street/New York Avenue intersection contain 
landings protected by six-inch (6”) standup curb; so the landings on these ramps are four-inches (4”) in 
thickness. 
 
Question 2 – May Tack Coat be used in lieu of Prime Coat? 
 
Response 2 – This substitution will be acceptable. 
 
Question 3 – Will an Engineer stamped, and sealed traffic control plan be required on this project? 
 
Response 3 – A stamped and sealed traffic control plan will not be required on this project, but that does not 
relieve the Contractor of their responsibilities regarding development, implementation, and maintaining of 
both the plan and traffic control devices. 
 
Question 4 – Has a Staging Area been identified on this project? 
 
Response 4 – No Staging Area(s) has been identified for this project.  Potential staging areas shall be the 
responsibility of the Contractor. 
 
Question 5 – How will the removal of subgrade be handled at curbs, driveways, etc? 
 
Response 5 – Removal of subgrade, if necessary, shall be considered incidental to the item being removed.  
Removed subgrade material may also be used in areas where backfill material may be required for the 
construction of proposed sidewalks. 
 
Question 6 – Has a designated concrete disposal area been provided on this project? 
 
Response 6 – The Contractor will be responsible for the removal, haul, and disposal of concrete materials. 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Bid Documents & Specifications: 
None 
 
Construction Plans: 
None 
 
Attachments: 

1. Pre-Bid Meeting Sign-In Sheet 
 
All other provisions of the Contract Documents shall remain unchanged.  This addendum is hereby made part 
of the Contract Documents to the same extent as though contained in the original documents and itemized 
listings thereof. 
 
Each bidder is required to acknowledge receipt of each addendum in Section 00310 Bid Form, failure to do so 
could render the bid non-responsive. 
 
Plan Holders: As a courtesy, please fill out the information below and fax or email this page back to the City 
of Alamogordo, Attention:  Barbara Pyeatt, Chief Procurement Officer at 575-439-4117 or 
bpyeatt@ci.alamogordo.nm.us.  
 
 
Received By (Company):  _________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Date Received:  _________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Number of Sheets Received:  ____________________ Time Received:  ________________ 
 
 
 
Signature:  ______________________________________________________ 

mailto:bpyeatt@ci.alamogordo.nm.us



	20220817_Addendum_Alamogordo CDBG ADA City Project
	DOC_20220810_CDBG Pre-Bid Sign-in Sheet

